

BUILDERS PLAN

July 2010

P.O. Box 745
Ashtabula, Ohio 44005-0745
Telephone (440) 997-1866
ashtabulacountybuilders@windstream.net
www.ashtabulacountybuildersassociaion.org

ASHTABULA COUNTY BUILDERS

"The Voice of the Industry in Ashtabula County"

Congratulations! DON KOSKI

Koski Construction
Chairman of the Board
The Ohio Contractors Association

MARK YOUR CALENDAR

July 8th OLD FASHION

Golf Outing Hickory Grove

August 12th Summer Social

Laurello's Vineyards

September 9th Clam Bake

Kister Marina

October 14th General Meeting

Casa Capelli

November 11th Annual Meeting

Elks

Happy Hour is 6:00pm - 7:00pm Dinner 7:00pm

RSVP by Sunday prior to meeting date and if you need to cancel please call by Monday evening.

PRESIDENT'S COMMENTARY

Hello everyone,

I would like to thank everyone that attended last months Steak Fry. I hope everyone's meal was cooked to perfection by your board members. I would like to thank all of the members of the board for all their efforts! Summer is upon us and the building season seams to be strengthening as the days go by. I hope that this is a busy time for all of you. Our next meeting will be our Annual Golf Outing. It is scheduled to take place on July 8th at Hickory Grove Golf Course. Bill Romanko has been busy calling on members for reservations and hole sponsorship. Please contact Bill, Michelle, or any board member to make reservations. I look forward to seeing everyone there. And as always your association is here to assist you.

Thank you, Rick Miller

Page 5

Page 2	List of Members
Page 2	Board of Directors
Page 2	Laurello's Vineyards
Page 3	Golf Outing
Page 4	LEAD Rule

LEAD Rule, Cont.

SAVE THE DATE!!

SUMMER SOCIAL

Thursday, August 12th

LAURELLO's VINEYARDS
4573 State Route 307

More details next newsletter

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Officers

Rick Miller, President
Joe Oros, Vice-President
Bill Romanko, Secretary
Rich Vanek, Treasurer

Frank Curtin, Immediate Past President

Trustees

Calvin Brown, Jr Bill Claycomb Doug Spencer

> Dan Theiss Tim Vogel

<u>Director</u> Michelle Laveck

ASHTABULA COUNTY BUILDERS ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP

A Louis Supply Company
A. G. Edwards & Sons, Inc.

Action Plumbing Active Plumbing American Alert Andover Bank

Apple Heating, Inc.
Arthur Louis Steel Co.

Ashtabula Chamber of Commerce

Ashtabula Concrete, Inc.

Ashtabula County Joint Vocational School

Bogue Construction Co., Inc. Brobst Maintenance, Inc. Brobst Tree & Stump Service Brown Sprinkler Services, Inc.

Building Technicians Corp.

Burdick Plumbing & Heating, Inc. Carney & Carney Inc. Roto Rooter

Carpet Mart

Cherrywood Homes

Chicago Title Agency of N.E. Ohio

Conneaut Savings Bank

Crandall & Company Builders

D. S. Theiss Building Contractors

Delta Railroad Construction, Inc.

E&J Glass and Trim

Eastdale Overhead Door, Inc.

Famous Supply Company

Great Lakes Auto

Growth Partnership
Guerriero Memorials

HAVE, Inc.

Housel Construction, Inc. Hughes-Roller Building Co.

Huntington Bank

Huntington Insurance

Jackson, Dieken & Associates
Joseph Dragon & Sons, Inc.

Kinder Morgan/Pinney Dock & Transport

Kister Construction Company

Knickerbocker Equipment Co.

Koski Construction Co.

L A Renovators

Lowe's Home Improvement

MC 3 Holdings

Nelson Sand and Gravel

Nolan Door & Hardware Co., Inc.

Northeast Fire Protection Notter Electric Company O & P Oil & Gas. Inc.

Ohio American Water Co., Ashtabula Dist.

Oros Builders

Pete Wing Construction, Inc.

R.W. Sidley, Inc.

Raymond Builder's Supply, Inc.
RD Real Estate Ventures

S. & R. Snodgrass, A.C.

S.K. Built

Senita Roofing & Insulation Co.

Simak Trucking, Inc. Smolen Engineering Spence Contracting

Star Beacon TCN Architects

The Blue Book of Building &

Construction

Thomas Fence Company, Inc.
Tim Wing Construction, Inc.

U.I.C. Construction

Valley Building Center, Inc.

W.S.A., Inc.

Wayne Senita, Inc.

Western Reserve Farm Co-Op

Wilkinson Paving & Excavating, Inc.

Witt Enterprises, Inc.

Ziegler Heating Company

ASHTABULA COUNTY BUILDERS ASSOCIATION

Old Fashion Golf Outing

4-Man Scramble

Thursday, July 8th, 2010 at Hickory Grove

11:00 Registration 12:00 Shot Gun Start

\$90.00 per golfer \$360.00 per team (if team pays prior to July 8th \$340.00 per team)

1st Prize and Random Drawing for 2nd Prize Door Prizes, Prizes for Skill Shots, Skins and 50/50

Lunch, Dinner and Beverages on Course Provided Extra Dinners \$25.00

Please Register at (440) 997-1866 or ashtabulacountybuilders@windstream.net by July 3rd

Rain Date Thursday, July 15th, 2010



NATION'S BUILDING NEWS

The Official Online Weekly Newspaper of NAHB

Sponsored by McGraw-Hill Construction and Freddie Mae

EPA Responds Favorably to NAHB Concerns on Lead Rule, Though Questions Remain

NAHB continues to seek clarification on <u>a June 18 memo</u> from the <u>U.S. Environmental Protection Agency</u> (EPA) delaying the enforcement of training certification requirements under the <u>Lead: Renovation, Repair, and Painting rule</u> until Oct. 1.

The issue is that even though contractors won't be fined or prosecuted for not having certification, the EPA's lead-safe work practices requirement still stands for remodelers working in pre-1978 homes and they will be subject to penalties if they are found not to be following them.

- For certified firms and certified renovators, the delayed deadline does not change anything.
- The delay does provide more time for remodelers who have been thus far unable to find a class, and that is a decided win for NAHB.
- To avoid enforcement, contractors must enroll in certified renovator training with an EPA-approved training provider by Sept. 30 and the training must be completed by Dec. 31. Remodelers must also apply to EPA for firm certification by Sept. 30.
- "EPA listened to our concerns and did the right thing," said NAHB Chairman Bob Jones.
- In the revised guidance issued earlier this month, the EPA acknowledged that remodelers in many parts of the country have been unable to obtain the required training to comply with the rule a problem that NAHB has been urging the agency to solve since the rule was announced two years ago.
- The issue came to a head in May after floods devastated parts of Tennessee and there weren't enough certified remodelers on hand to complete emergency home repairs in the area. NAHB and the <u>state home builders association</u> proposed a delay in enforcing the rule a request the EPA consented to in its June 18 letter.
- The EPA action was in direct response to NAHB's continued involvement in the lead rule, which it acknowledged in the memo, including a petition to delay the rule and efforts to educate members of Congress on its adverse ramifications.
- Additionally, the association had been strongly supporting an amendment from <u>Sen. Susan Collins</u> (R-Maine) to the Supplemental Appropriations Act that would have delayed the effective date of the rule.
- "This rule potentially affects about 79 million home owners. That's how many homes were built before 1978, when lead paint was banned," Jones said in a press release sent after the memo was made public.
- "We need significantly more contractors certified than the 300,000 who have taken the training course, and we also need to make sure that affected home owners understand the importance of hiring a certified contractor."

More Challenges Ahead

While NAHB achieved a rare victory in the regulatory arena, the EPA's lead rule still presents many challenges in addition to training concerns that NAHB continues to actively address, including removing the "opt-out" waiver, adding clearance testing to the rule and having it extended to commercial buildings.

NATION'S BUILDING NEWS

The Official Online Weekly Newspaper of NAHB

Sponsored by McGraw-Hill Construction and Freddie Mae

There is no delay for the removal of the opt-out waiver on July 6. (For a related story from the June 14 issue of NBN, "EPA to Revoke the Lead Paint Opt-Out Waiver,")

Additionally, the memo does not preclude private citizens from filing lawsuits under the rule. Remodelers still need to maintain vigilance concerning possible liability issues.

In fact, the group Parents for Nontoxic Alternatives posted a message June 26 on the lead paint news e-mail list maintained by the <u>National Center for Healthy Housing</u>, an EPA-accredited lead paint work practices provider.

"In light of EPA's recently stated intention to delay seeking penalties against firms for not becoming RRP-certified before Oct.

1, it is even more clear that lead poisioning prevention advocates ourselves must step up our efforts to promote compliance with the law," the message said.

The group suggested that advocates contact local contractors and property management firms doing work in pre-1978 housing and encourage them to comply with the rule, then partner with interested attorneys to file a lawsuit under the Toxic Substances Control Act, "sharing any monetary settlement with the attorney" should they win against the non-certified firms.

Remodeler Leaders Meet with EPA

NAHB Remodeler leaders Bob Hanbury, <u>CGR</u>, and Bob Peterson, CGR, <u>CAPS</u>, <u>CGP</u> met with <u>Assistant Administrator Steve</u> <u>Owens</u> and other EPA officials on June 23 to discuss the problems associated with the agency's clearance testing proposal.

The testing would add more expense, increase liability and further blur the lines between remodeling and lead paint abatement contractors, Hanbury and Peterson told EPA leaders. It would also require additional technical training for the industry at a time when remodelers already are struggling to obtain training in existing certification requirements.

Before the meeting, Owens' office ruled out any discussion of the June 18 memo, telling NAHB that another division within the agency would issue clarification — although no such information had been posted by Monday morning, June 28.

This latest meeting was part of NAHB's continuing efforts to work with the EPA on a sensible lead paint work practices rule that also encourages consumers to choose a lead-paint certified remodeler rather than complete the work themselves. Although the EPA launched a consumer public relations campaign on the rule, it has yet to gain traction and home owners remain unaware of rule costs, requirements and the dangers of attempting do-it-yourself remodeling.

The EPA requires remodelers working in pre-1978 homes to:

- Give customers the pre-renovation pamphlet ("• Renovate Right") and have them sign verification that they have received the notification
- Set up work-area containment
- Employ lead-safe work practices, such as using HEPA-filter equipped tools and not using open flames to remove paint
- Conduct thorough cleaning after work is finished
- Complete the cleaning verification process